Govern promises proper stewardship of Ses Salines park
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The Formentera Council's top environmental officer, Daisee Aguilera, met today with Caterina
Amengual, director general of the Govern Balear's bureau of natural spaces and biodiversity, at
the head office of the Formentera government. The chair of the CiF's Office of Environment
thanked Amengual for a visit that came in the heart of summer and was aimed at driving home
that “what the Council is asking for with regard to environmental protections is totally justified”.
Aguilera nuanced her proclamation with an appeal for “immediate action,” something she said
would be necessary for measures to be effective. The CiF councillor said officials in Palma
agree with the Formentera Council's diagnosis of current environmental issues — a break from
the previous Govern's stance — and asserted: “Now is the time to pursue ambitious projects.”

The two representatives talked about a plan to control anchorage along the entire Formentera
coastline — an endeavour both say will be complex, not least because it requires the
involvement of seven administration offices, though they maintained that work is being done to
ensure its application across the entire island. According to Amengual, one of her department's
goals is to “dignify the Ses Salines park”. She added: “Looking ahead to 2017 we want to have
a dedicated staff member based on Formentera.” Amengual took the opportunity to unveil a
project called “Posidonia Life arena blanca,” intended to secure European funding for the task of
conserving Formentera's posidonia seagrass prairies.

Estany des Peix

Additionally, the two used the gathering to address problems at estany des Peix and define a
course of action agreed by the coastal authority as well as the administrative office in charge of
the Ses Salines park. According to Aguilera and Amengual, a handful of technical issues remain
before the goal of “making land management on the protected area” can become a reality.
Councillor Aguilera also spoke about plans to re-establish a municipal sailing school on the
island. She said the new school would be located near the school's previous site, and that at
present the project was pending reports concerning the network of environmentally protected
sites within the Balearics.




